Our Special Purchase Order and Purchase Order Numbers are changing.
To eliminate the possibility of repeating numbers from Fiscal Year 99, we must incorporate a two digit fiscal year into the SPO and PO numbers.   In addition to converting to a two digit fiscal year, we must also change the preceding “S” in the SPO’s to an “E” for encumbrance, and the preceding “P” in the PO’s to a “V” for voucher.

Purchase Requisition (PR) Numbers will be treated as in the past, with the first digit changing to a “9”.  The Purchase Order Numbers you receive from AHEC, however, will now contain a two digit fiscal year, as will the SPO numbers you are assigned.
You will submit your purchase requisitions to AHEC just as normal, and the process for SPO’s will also remain unchanged.  The numbers will be the only change.  Below is a brief breakout of what the numbers mean.
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